Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday October 21  2015   
Present : Jane Ambrose (JA), Stephen Bucknell (SB), Lyndsay Burns(LB), Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG), Jane Ingham (JI), Chris Sidle (CS) and Ed Stentiford.
Apologies: Mike Bosomworth.                                                                                                                    Jack Cairns has resigned from the Committee and ES has thanked him for all his past work for the SC. 
                                                                                         .                                                           Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests None. 
.Minutes of Meeting held on 16. 9.15  These were approved.                 
 Matters Arising:-
(a) Provision of Footpath from Keswick Court  More follow up is required on this matter. There have been rumours(denied)  that Park Lane Homes, at the request of the residents,    have asked for the clause in the planning approval for provision of a footpath to be withdrawn. Another rumour suggests that the owner of the last (now occupied) house on the site has bought up the adjoining field to prevent its forming part of a new footpath. This will be referred to the Parish Council. (Action JG)  

                                                                                                                                                        (b) Future use of Catholic Church Site  There was no information on this (Action ES)  

                                                                                                                                                                    (c) Information awaited from Ian Mackay  CS has recently spoken with IM again  about the requirement for  Bardsey to be in possession of formal screening opinions from LCC as to whether it requires a Strategic Environmental Assessment and/or a Habitat Regulations Assessment before submitting  their pre- consultation draft to LCC. IM  had promised screening opinions by mid-October , but has not had the opportunity to progress them. However, in the interim LCC has determined that Collingham  did not require them , and given this outcome, IM stated that he considers it highly unlikely that Bardsey will. We should therefore proceed on the basis that it will be a formality. Regarding the change in the boundary, Steve Wilkinson had indicated that we should proceed as though the change had occurred.                                                                                                           

.Report by Cllr Sidle on recent meeting at Wetherby Town Hall on Site allocations. Prior to the meeting CS had checked on line on site allocations and found no changes since July 2013 applying to Bardsey. The only SHLAA site included is that of the Catholic Church. Two PAS sites are mentioned – Castle Fields(now developed) and the small triangle of land opposite the Catholic Church. The Plan is subject to consultation up to 16th November. The main subject for discussion at the meeting called by John Procter  was the announcement by Leeds University that it intends to withdraw the Headley Fields site from the site allocation. This is at present only a notification of intent, not an actual withdrawal. If it becomes established fact , however, it will have serious consequences for the villages in NE Leeds, who will be required to find 3000 more houses in the current phase (instead of 600 at present) and a further 1000  in the future. The PAS sites will be adopted first but will have to be replaced. This is a worst case scenario, constantly living under the threat of development at short notice. One site therefore likely to be allocated  is the first field entering Collingham which is PAS but apparently not GB. The Ward Cllrs would ideally like to see a massive response from individual residents in the Outer NE Area to establish public opinion. Were this to express clear  support for the current SAP ,including Headley Fields site, they would find it helpful in persuading the University to reconsider. CS had pointed out to Ward Cllrs that it is not possible in the current time scale to contact all residents and allow time for representations before the consultation  deadline expires on 16th November .A mail shot throughout the region from Ward Cllrs  is the only possibility of achieving this. It was agreed to write to John Procter proposing this, and given the PC's agreement to inform him that BPC would express its support for the SAP. The SC will draft the proposed submission and put it to the PC for approval . The PC will need to take a vote on implementing it if necessary,  (Action JG) . The detailed response required will be drafted by SB. (Action SB)                                                                                                                                     IF called for an opinion as to whether the SC felt that the HH situation impacted on the production of our NDP. It was generally agreed that it did not. With this in mind, IF urged the SC to work towards delivering the NDP with all haste as it was beneficial to have it in place before any “fall out” from HH progresses.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                  .Steering Committee :resources and needs : ES has spoken to Locality about a further grant and hopes to obtain £8,000 approx. (Action ES) .                                                                       MW is willing to act as Project Manager , with assistance on the IT aspects. IF will circulate  a template for this and he and CS will produce a rough draft for the next meeting, (Action MW, IF, CS).                                                                                                                                                                              IF reminded members of the need to produce a full consultation statement to support the NP at inspection, and that a year previously Jack Cairns and Lance Tattersall produced an initial synopsis covering actions up to that point in the process.  .IF has found one used by Thame Council and considers this could be adapted for use by Bardsey.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                   .Report on Results of Processing  responses received to Informal Consultation by members of the SC   The Appraisal Groups have considered all the comments received by residents and listed their views on each. One clear  theme to emerge once again is the desire to preserve the GB, and more than one of the groups is recommending that the SC should consider whether the drafting of our final document should express this  more strongly.  The full SC will have to review in depth all the proposals from the Sub Groups and CS will circulate these as a draft  when he has completed their collation, to enable members to respond before the next meeting.   It had been emphasised by LCC and others that the further down the route towards production of a NDP you are, the better the position you will be in to manage proposed  changes to your village.                                                                                                                          ES thanked CS for the amount of  time and care spent on this work.                                                                                                                                        
  Consultees Update:  These comments have  been considered by one of  the Sub Groups and then included in the draft for full consideration by the SC. Meetings will be held during the next fortnight.                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                                        .Community Land Trust.: There was nothing to report.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                  A.O.B. 
1. IF reported that David Gluck has invited him to attend a meeting with a representative from Collingham and one from East Keswick to discuss a “Green Corridor” . No date has yet been suggested.                                                                                                                                                                  2. SB reported on a rumour that LCC will remove all the grass verges on Keswick Lane from Bankfield to the allotments. The PC will investigate (Action JG)                                                                                      3. Deed of Gift from Bramham Estate to Bardsey in 1922 for formation of Village Hall, Bowling Green and Tennis Courts – LB asked whether the SC would like him to investigate this in connection with recent queries concerning any possible restrictions originally imposed on the land now occupied by the Tennis and Bowling Clubs. ES agreed that this would be helpful. (Action LB)                                                                                                                                                     4. Potential Windfall Sites – LB said that Cllr Tatman had asked him recently  for further information on possible sites he thought likely to be proposed for future development in the village. LB said that he had simply been making a general statement and knew of no specific sites. He would tell GT this. (Action LB).                                                                                                                                               5.  Listed Buildings   ES reported that a Cllr had suggested that the PC should apply for the Village Hall and the Callister Hall to be “listed” . The SC considered this would not be appropriate , nor indeed feasible , as the buildings would not meet the criteria  and it would not be in the long term interests of the village for their use and development to be restricted by listing.                                                                    

.Dates of next 2 Meetings :- Wednesday November 18th  and Wednesday December 16th.

BPC St. Co. Oct 15 Mins. 



